Amarillo College Community Link

Advisory Board Meeting

March 6, 2006

In Attendance:
Nellie Ramon, Maury Roman, Olivia Castro, Charles Mestas, Prenis Williams, Betty Howell, Dr. Steven Jones, Debra McCartt, JoAnn Cruz-Perez, Santos Tenorio, Tony Renteria, Joe Ruiz, Daniel Martinez, Judy Johnson, and Becky Lopez. 

Guest: 
Lilia Escajeda
I. Maury called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.
II. Betty presented the minutes for approval with corrections. The motion to approve the minutes was made by Betty Howell and seconded by Joe Ruiz. Minutes were approved.  
III. Maury introduced guest, Lilia Escajeda. 

Lilia Escajeda presented information on the Financial Education class that was held for the very first time at Community Link during the week of February 13th through February 16th from 4:30 to 6:00 pm.  The class was presented completely in Spanish.  The Money Smart curriculum was utilized.  ANB will be working together with other financial institutions such as FirstBank Southwest and Happy State Bank to offer future classes.  
IV. Maury presented the program activity report.  
In collaboration with Enrollment Management, an applications workshop is scheduled for April 6th, 2006 at Community Link.  Juliet Alonzo-Chambers, AC Recruitment Specialist, will collaborate with Community Link staff to put together a workshop in Spanish to help students complete the admissions, scholarship and Pell grant applications. The Career Surfing Seminar is scheduled for March 30th at 6:30 pm.   Sally Evans with the Advising & Counseling Center will be conducting a career assessment test to assist prospective students in choosing a major.

V. Charles Mestas presented the scholarship report. 
Charles presented a list of students that accepted awards and are currently attending classes.  There were 32 students for academic English as a Second Language, 57 for Continuing Education and 6 for other majors.  The next scholarship meeting is scheduled for June 1st at 12:00 noon at Community Link to select the 2006-2007 recipients.  Lunch will be provided.  Betty commented that last year’s recipients were selected prior to the High School Graduate Banquet, in order to recognize the students at the event. Maury changed the date for the scholarship meeting to May 3rd in order to have the recipients’ names prior to the banquet on May 11th.  Six awards for $500 will be made to academic students.
VI. Joe Ruiz presented the community relations report.
Joe provided a brief follow-up on the Community Task Force meeting held in January at Travis Middle School.    JoAnn Cruz-Perez suggested getting involved with the National Night Out program.  The program takes place the 1st Tuesday of August.  The community comes together for food, fun and fellowship to discuss issues and concerns that they may have.  You must register in order to be a participant.
VII. Betty Howell presented the fundraising report.  
A list of prospective donors has been identified and is waiting for approval from the Amarillo College Foundation.  Maury said that some donors have already been approved.  Chip Garrison with the Josephine Anderson Charitable Trust has already been approached for $5,000 for GED scholarships.  The fundraising campaign will run from April through the end of May.
VIII. Meeting adjourned.  
